January 10, 2013

Governor Brown,

January is National Radon Action Month, sponsored by the U.S.EPA.  Would you consider issuing a Proclamation naming January as Radon Action Month for California?  Here is a link to a similar proclamation by the Governor of Colorado:

Proclamation:

http://www.colorado.gov/cs/Satellite?blobcol=urldata&blobheadername1=Content-Disposition&blobheadername2=Content-Type&blobheadervalue1=inline%3B+filename%3D%222013+Radon+Action+Month+Proclamation.pdf%22&blobheadervalue2=application%2Fpdf&blobkey=id&blobtable=MungoBlobs&blobwhere=1251845680560&ssbinary=true

The California State Radon Program under the Department of Public Health has decided not to request a proclamation this year from you, which is why I am requesting it as a private citizen.  

A little background information on radon in California:

1.  In the past, radon has not been considered as much of a problem in California. Only 1% of our homes were estimated to have elevated radon levels, but still with the largest number of homes of any state, that's still a lot of homes with high radon. With the new radon maps published in the past few years by the California Geological Survey, we are gaining a better understanding of the actual radon distribution in California.

2.  According to those CGS radon maps and studies, which to this point have covered only 10 counties or 13.9% of the state land mass, 1.5 million Californians live in high to moderate radon potential areas in those 10 counties.  

3.  According to Dr. Phil Jalbert of the U.S. EPA, California has the highest death rate of any state from radon induced lung cancer: 1,724 deaths per year out of a total of 21,000 radon induced lung cancer deaths in the United States.

4.  I am afraid I cannot say that the response to California's radon problem by the California Department of Public Health Radon Program has been up to the task.  However I plan to encourage the CDP to take closer look at the problem and the solutions in the coming months.

5.  In any case, I would appreciate your consideration of acknowledging that radon is a problem in California that can be easily tested for and fixed, that 1.5 million Californians in the 10 counties studied (and countless more throughout the state) are likely to be living in homes with elevated radon and do not know it, and that California agrees with the EPA that January is National and California Radon Action Month.

Thank you for your leadership in environmental and health matters,

Jeff Miner

Radon At Tahoe

http://www.RadonAtTahoe.com

South Lake Tahoe, CA
